Bondi Junction Precinct Agenda
When the: 6:30 pm – 8:30 pm

Wednesday, 18th August 2004 

Where: Waverley Library 

Level 1 Theatrette

AGENDA

1: BONDI JUNCTION YOUTH PROTOCOL

John Gilbert (Waverley Council) 

2: BONDI JUNCTION STRATEGIC PLAN

Debra Dawson (Bondi Junction Manager) 

3: PROPOSED REDUCTION OF BUS-STOPS ON OXFORD STREET

Eric Gyors (Bondi Junction Committee) 

4: UPDATE ON ILLEGAL BROTHELS IN BONDI JUNCTION

Councillor Kerryn Sloan (Waverley Council) 

5: WESTFIELD UPDATE

Progress Update from concerns raised at the 

last Precinct meeting (see below) 

6: DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION UPDATES

7: GENERAL BUSINESS

Please Note : We start at 6:30pm sharp and finish at 8.30pm sharp


The Precinct System

Living in Waverley, we are lucky to have this forum, which allows residents’ views to be heard over a range of issues affecting their quality of life. At the same time, those attending can receive updates on what is happening currently, and what is planned to happen, in their community.

This friendly local forum has seen a number of achievements come out of its quarterly gatherings. Elected Councillors and guest speakers regularly attend and present updates and informative views.

The Precinct Executive particularly extends an invitation those new to our local government area from north of Oxford Street, previously within the boundaries of Woollahra Council.

MATTERS ARISING

FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

WESTFIELD

The Precinct passed a comprehensive motion outlining problems for residents with respect to the Westfield development.

Federal member, Peter King, Federal Greens candidate Mithra Cox, local State MP Paul Pearce, 

MLC Sylvia Hale, Crs Main & Newhouse, took up aspects of these problems in the intervening months. Paul Pearce has indicated he is following up outstanding issues. Despite all this, Westfield & the State Planning Department (DIPNR) have refused to budge on most issues.

The main issues of concern were:

1) Sporadic community notification of changes – no apology or commitment to change.

2) Westfield's Myer car park facades are ugly, drown the suburb in light and clash with 

residential streetscapes. Westfield says it will "look at it" some time in the future

3) The Hollywood Ave car park continues to be open for ingress late at night. We believe this does 

not meet the original intention of the planners. No promise of support to date.

4) The Grey Street loading zone has finally started operating according to its permission.

5) Substantial ventilation noise continues to effect residents across Bondi Junction at night.

6) Poor external awnings in Oxford St provide virtually no public shelter & discourage 

pedestrian egress from the centre.

7) Loud overnight noise from forklifts etc. continues to escape the confines of the centre, albeit

reduced as building winds down.

8) No action was taken on vandalism allegedly from Westfield contractors.

9) Bus diversions from Oxford Street to residential areas have severely degraded quality of life.

Despite objections they have continued past their date for closure

10) Westfield has agreed to remedy dangerous pedestrian interface at Waverley St, there is no clear

indication at whose expense this will be done..

11) Nothing was done prior to roadwork completion to remedy the dreadful road design & lack of 

bus commuter shelter in Oxford St. The bus union has notified a dispute, tested the road & found 

it totally unacceptable.

12) The Westfield ‘Hotline’ and communication ‘at large’ was promised to improve but we’re still not 

receiving proper notification from Westfield on most issues.

13) The promised restoration of crossing/lane/parking configuration in Ebley near Ann did not take 

place in June as promised by Council.

MARKETS IN THE MALL

1) Problems of tidiness were raised at the last Precinct meeting. There appears to be a noticeable

improvement in the situation.. The matter was also discussed at the last two Bondi Junction

Committee meetings.

